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Phantom Flyers Club Meeting Minutes  
July 24, 2019 

 
President Jan Jansen opened the meeting at 7:00 pm at the Flying Field.  There were 11 members in attendance.   
 
Secretary’s Report 
The Club is currently at 37 regular members.  The May Meeting minutes were approved. 
 
Treasurers Report 
Jose discussed our budget in some detail, estimating the cost of the flood and the repairs needed for the Zero Turn 
mower.  We will have enough but funds are drying up fast. 
 
Field Managers Report 

• The Dumpster for the flood cleanup needs to be paid for. If we go past 7 days it is $10 more per day. 

• The red zero turn mower is leaking oil and needs to be repaired. Don has an estimate for $300 and discussed 
many possible problems the most likely being an oil pan gasket and seal. The $300 is only an estimate and 
there was concern by Don that it could be more. There was significant discussion about the overall condition of 
the mower including the flooding problem which is due to a bad solenoid in the carburetor. The mower 
originally cost $5000 and would be much more to replace today. 

• ** A motion was passed to fund the transport and repair of the zero-turn mower and authorized Don to spend 
up $500 if needed. 

• The container electric actuator has died. Ever since the flood, the container has been extremely difficult to 
get into. Ed estimates $300 to replace it. The actuator has a definite lifespan and has been replaced twice. 
The moisture in the container may have done it in. The electric lock is currently disabled. There was a lot of 
discussion about previous break in attempts a long time ago and the need for the electric lock and the hockey 
puck and “hidden” lock. 

• Don does not recommend any runway maintenance until next spring. 

• Last Saturday morning beer cans were found in the road and a mess on the runway. Also bullet casings and 
holes in the porta potty. Don filed a complaint with the St. Charles County Police. 

• The club generator is currently at Don Grzina’s house. 

• The trash can was thrown out due to bullet holes and age. Don will leave trash bags in the porta potty and send 
a message to club members. 

 
Activities Report 

• We hosted another successful glider contest last weekend. 

• August 3 we are hosting a Fun fly with the Wright City Flyers 

• August 17 we are hosting a Scale fly in 

• End of the month is the Innsbrook Float Fly 

• Sept 1, we host another Glider contest. 
 
GLSMA News 
Harold missed the June meeting. There Treasury report has been posted. The field has been cleaned up and they are 
going to do a high-pressure power wash. 
 
Old Business 
The Field has cleaned up nicely after the flood. 

 
New Business 

• The AMA sent a notice out to have a letter of agreement between Clubs who are in Class B airspace.  Jan filled 
out a questionnaire and sent it in. That is us, just barely. The AMA has submitted this to the FAA field on our 
behalf without notifying us. There is an argument that we are not under the authority of the AMA and that we 
should have been allowed to review what was sent to them. Ed has talked to an AMA representative and 
expressed his dissatisfaction. Ed has also talked to a pilot about altitude and he mentioned that he is about at 
1500 feet at the river. Mitch mentioned we should all be compliant with the FAA. The FAA has shut down two 
fields in California for violating airspace limits. 

• Mitch encouraged the Club to use our not for profit status to not have to pay sales tax. 

• There was discussion regarding the club funds which are getting drained and how to generate more income. 
There is a definite reluctance to raise dues again, fearing that we would lose membership. There was a 
discussion about asking for donations but that the donations must be anonymous due to the non-profit status of 
the club. More club members would help and be the preferred way to make the club prosper. Jan mentioned 



that he would try to advertise our club in a Boeing club information as the company has hired about 800 new 
employees.  

 
         jjw 8/11/19 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

FAA: Apollo XI Field Closure (Sepulveda Basin) 
 
 
 

 
Effective May 24th 2019 the FAA suspended operations at the Apollo Field pending review of the local airspace and 
operating procedures. The club, Department of Park & Recreations, AMA and the FAA are working together to resolve 
this matter. Please do not fly UAS (drones, fixed wing model airplanes or Helicopters) until this matter is resolved. 
Failure to comply could jeopardize our ability to reopen the field. 
 
 
The above message was received by the Valley Flyers Club and the field’s flight activities were suspended. 
 
Apollo XI Field is located near Los Angeles, California, and approximately 2 miles from Van Nuys Airport. The good news 
is that the club. AMA and the FAA have reached an agreement and they have re-opened with a 250ft limit.  
 
The story goes (from the internet/RCGroups forums) that the FAA visited the field in May 19, 2018 during the LA Jets 
event.  
 

“There were indeed two FAA representatives that showed up at this event. They did wear legit looking badges 
identifying themselves as FAA officials. They told us quite directly, and without any ambiguity whatsoever, that 
it was in fact no longer legal for us to fly at the basin based on the current legislation enacted by congress. The 
reason for this is clearly laid out in the 2018 FAA Re-authorization Act of 2018 which requires authorization to 
fly any UAS within controlled airspace. The basin is well within KVNY's (Van Nuys Airport's) Class D controlled 
airspace. This is further confirmed by the following FAA memo:” 
 



 
 

It should also be pointed out that this field is much like Buder Park and is a public field not a private one. This conversation 
was said to happen: 
 

“Now, after the pilot meeting was over I took the time to speak directly 1 on 1 with these two FAA reps with some 
other flyers standing next to me listening in. They again clarified to me the purpose behind the 250ft ceiling (the 
single engine climb out calculation described above) and also REAFFIRMED the fact that it was indeed no longer 
legal to fly at the basin without authorization. Both the reps were quite chill and somewhat apologetic and they 
did not go out of their way to hassle us. Nobody was asked to show their FAA reg card and no models were 
scrutinized for FAA reg markings (as far as I'm aware). They suggested we work on getting a site authorization 
the way many other AMA fields within controlled airspace have already received. I know that Jason and the 
Valley Flyers are working hard with the FAA and AMA on getting this.” 
 
 
The attached screen shots below shows our field and the altitude limit (400) IF NO agreement was made with 
the FAA. 
The other image shows the Apollo XI field (yellow box) and its altitude limit (0) IF NO agreement was made with 
the FAA. As stated earlier Apollo field now has an agreement hence the 250 limit. 



 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
 



 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Joint Fun Fly at Phantom Field 
( CD Ed White-August 4) 

 
 

This is always and interesting event that is broken into 3 activities. The first one, my personal favorite, high speed taxi 

challenge. Balloons are placed on the runway to act as pylons that the pilot has to go around, twice. Pretty simple with 

tricycle landing gear. On this day the cross-wind was really strong and for the pilots with tail draggers it was a 

challenge! Bill Moran applied a different approach, he destroyed both balloons and took the penalty. He claims it 

wasn’t on purpose (WINK).  

The next challenge was also a timed one. Get airborne, turn downwind. When going unwind perform a loop and roll 

and land upwind. With the crosswind the meaning was interpreted a bit different by a few pilots, particularly the ones 

with STOL capabilities. This was still interesting to watch and quite impressive!  

The last challenge was to fly for 90 seconds but no timers could be used by the pilot, you had to go by your gut on this 

one. Using the rule interpterion clause one could play music to keep time, oops, I mean beat. Fun contest with Bill 

Ahrens nabbing first place with myself and Bill Moran pulling up the rear.. 

  

        
 
 

       
 



          
 
   

        

 

        



        

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



   



  

 
 



 

 

   

 

       

 
 

 
http://phantomflyersrc.com/   
https://www.facebook.com/Phantom-Flyers-RC-Club-139791882811519/ 
 
Check there for the back issues of the Carrier Wave Newsletter, mowing schedule, event calendar and club 
roster/contact information (handy for mowing). 
 

 

Articles, pictures and tech notes for publishing in the Carrier Wave are always appreciated. Let us know what you are 

building, repairing or flying!  

 

Send them to: 

kevcox@charter.net 
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